June 4 , 2021 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Brooke Grove Families,
I hope you are all well and that you have been able to enjoy some more “normal” activities now that places are re-opening and restrictions are being lifted. At Brooke Grove, as with all MCPS schools, we are still requiring masks and social distancing. I hope that we will soon have a vaccine available for our elementary students. 
As we prepare for high heat-index days in the last few days of school, we will guide students that they may take frequent mask breaks while outside on the playground. We also have large water jugs and cups to take outside during recess so that students can have water breaks and stay hydrated. 
As we near the end of this school year, we would love to hear from you! We conducted a parent survey in the Fall, and now it is time for our end of the year survey. We want feedback on the year and input for next year. Your time and contributions are greatly appreciated! 
Students who are continuing in MCPS will keep their Chromebooks during the summer and will bring them to school when we resume in August. If you are moving out of MCPS, we do need to have your Chromebook returned. Please contact us at Brooke Grove at 240-722-1800 if you need to return the Chromebook. 
Mrs. Fuss is Retiring! Last Notice - deadline is today! 
With the end of the school year we will also give Mrs. Vanessa Fuss a retirement celebration. She has served Brooke Grove Kindergarten students with love and dedication for the last 16 years. Many of our families had the privilege of having Mrs. Fuss as a teacher. We hope that parents and previous students will let her know how much you appreciate her. Get your phone out and record a short video with you or your children. When you are finished send it to this  Dropbox link Please hold your video horizontally. All videos are due by June 4.
Summer School - Last Notice - deadline is today! 
This Friday, June 4th is also the last day to register for our summer school program! Register for summer school HERE. For more information check out our flyer: Brooke Grove ES Summer School Program. 
Have a wonderful weekend!
Be well,
Jolynn Tarwater, Principal
Brooke Grove Elementary


